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Sharon Fishman, Principal

                     Paul Giordano Asst. Principal
Dear Families,

Welcome to the 2018 – 2019 Academic Year! Our entire learning community of staff, administration, and parents are here to make this an exciting and successful year. 

P.S. 55 is a special place where our students will grow academically, as well as socially and emotionally.  We are dedicated to creating a place that is safe and exciting, a place that encourages students to work hard, achieve success, and the necessary skills to becoming college and career ready. 

We have high expectations for each student.  We offer standards based curriculum in all core subjects such as reading, writing, math, social studies and science.  In addition, we offer classes in performing arts, physical education, visual arts and music.  We strive to “create an exciting world of learning”.

Remember to visit our website at: www.ps55.org for the calendar, important information, helpful hints, and links to websites that will be helpful to you and your children.

Also, remember to sign and return the tear-offs at the back of this handbook.
Sincerely, 

Sharon B. Fishman

Ms. Sharon B. Fishman

Principal

Public School 55

The Henry M. Boehm School

54 Osborne St.  Staten Island, NY 10312

718-697-5200 (office)     718-356-0114 (fax)     www.ps55.org  

      Sharon Fishman, Principal

                     Paul Giordano Asst. Principal
As of July 2015, The New York City Department of Education (DOE) has changed the structure of the offices that support schools, students, and families. We want to give you information about the new structure and let you know how to get help. 

In the past, families could contact an office called the Children First Network when they could not resolve problems at the school level. Under the new structure, families should contact the superintendent’s office. All DOE public schools (other than specialized District 75 or District 79 schools) are located in a geographic district (1-32).  Each district has a community superintendent who supervises the principals of elementary and middle schools in the district.  Staten Island is District 31. 
If you have questions about your child’s education or are experiencing a concern, contact your child’s school. The best place to start is with your child’s classroom teacher or your school’s Parent Coordinator.

Should there be an ongoing issue that cannot be resolved at the school level; families may contact the superintendent’s office. The superintendent’s office has a Family Support Coordinator ~ Yvette Davis-Edward, who is responsible for working with families to resolve problems. The office also has a District Family Advocate ~ Marie Castelucci, who works on family engagement. The District 31 Community Superintendent is Mr. Anthony Lodico. The superintendent’s office is located at 715 Ocean Terrace, Bldg. A, Staten Island, NY 10301 ● 718-420-5667.
Public School 55

The Henry M. Boehm School

54 Osborne St.  Staten Island, NY 10312

718-697-5200 (office)     718-356-0114 (fax)     www.ps55.org  

      Sharon Fishman, Principal

                     Paul Giordano Asst. Principal
Dear Parents/Guardians,

Welcome to the 2018-2019 school year! I am excited to help build our partnership in support of your child.  At P.S. 55 there are many people on our team – teachers, administrators and support staff – who are committed to your child’s academic success.  We look forward to working with your family to make this a wonderful year of learning and growth for your child. 


       One of the keys to your child’s success will be your ongoing involvement in our school community.  Throughout the year you will have opportunities to meet your child’s teachers, attend workshops and information sessions on many different topics of interest.  You are urged to participate in PTA meetings and activities, and to attend the many events we host to celebrate your child’s success.  As your child’s first and most important teacher, your involvement is critical.  We count on seeing you here, as does your child. 
As Parent Coordinator, it is my responsibility to be a resource to you.  Please reach out to me if you need any support with teachers, parents or students and I will do my best to help resolve any questions or concerns in a professional, confidential manner.  In addition, I am available year round to provide information, and help you access resources for your child.  Please feel free to come to the Main Office, call, or email when you need my assistance……. or just stop by to say hello! 

It is imperative that you become a part of our school email list.  The school website is a major source of information.  The calendar of events is posted way in advance.  Visit us at www.ps55.org.  Call or email me if you need assistance navigating the website. 
 
All of us at P.S. 55 are very happy to have you as a part of our family of learners.  Please let me know if there is anything I can do to help you and your child get settled in to the new school year.  

                                                                                              Sincerely, 








                Lori Peragine
                                                                                              Parent Coordinator

                                                                                              718-697-5200 ext. 1057
                                                                                              LPeragine@schools.nyc.gov
ABout PS 55: 
PS 55 The Henry M. Boehm School was dedicated on May 10, 1966.   Henry M. Boehm was a schoolmaster in Staten Island’s Southfield School District Number 30.  His school was on Fresh Kills Road, now Arthur Kill Road near Richmond Avenue.  After 20 years as a schoolmaster, he became the Richmond County School Commissioner in 1861.  He had 24 schools under his supervision.

We have an enrollment of approximately 650 students in grades Pre-K through Grade 5. Our core subjects are Reading, Writing, Math, Science and Social Studies. We offer classes in Music (music appreciation, keyboard, chorus, violin and band), Physical Education/Health, Performing and Visual Arts, and Special Education Teacher Support Services (SETSS). Also available are Academic Intervention Services (AIS), as well as Enrichment Programs.  Grade 4 & 5 classes are departmentalized, with teachers focusing on specific subject areas along with reading in all content areas.
The school Administration includes the Principal, Ms. Sharon B. Fishman and Assistant Principal, 
Mr. Paul Giordano. Our Parent Coordinator, Lori Peragine is available full time, year round, as a resource to parents and families.  
ARRIVAL/DISMISSAL/LATENESS:

ARRIVAL

School begins promptly at 8:00 AM  – Koch Blvd. doors open at 7:30 AM for free breakfast 
· If your child is not having breakfast in the cafeteria, they may enter the building at 7:50AM and take a free breakfast up to their classroom.
· Pre-K students will enter the building through their classroom door on Woods of Arden Road.
· Kindergarten, grades 1, 2 and bus students will enter the building through the Koch Blvd. entrance.  All children will be seated at designated tables by class.

· Grades 3, 4, and 5 will no longer enter the building through the main entrance. They will now come in through EXIT 2 which is in the middle of Osborne Street.  Only students requiring handicap accessibility will arrive through the main entrance. All children will be seated in assigned seats for arrival and assembly.
· For the safety and welfare of your children, DO NOT leave your child at the school unsupervised, prior to the doors opening. 
· Please adhere to our Stop, Drop and Go procedure on both Koch Blvd. and Osborne St. For the Koch Blvd drop off you must approach the school on Koch Blvd from Richmond Ave towards Woods of Arden Road. Do not use Hales Ave.
DISMISSAL

      MONDAY through FRIDAY 2:20 PM 

· PreK-137 and PreK-135 at 2:20 PM - from classrooms to Woods of Arden Rd. 

· K-141 and K-139 at 2:20 PM - from 141 to Woods of Arden Rd. 

· K-131 and K-133 at 2:20 PM – from Exit 4 on Koch Blvd. at the corner of Woods of Arden Rd.

· Grade 1 at 2:20 PM - Exit 3 (Koch Blvd) Cafeteria door. Please keep overhang area open.

· Grade 2 at 2:20 PM - Exit 2 (Koch Blvd) Lower level door in back between school yard and bldg.

· Grade 3 at 2:20 PM - Exit 1 (Main) to Woods of Arden Rd. 

· Grade 4 at 2:20 PM – Exit 2 to Osborne St. (at stairs to the left when facing bldg.) 

· Grade 5 at 2:20 PM - Exit 1 (Main) up the stairs to Osborne St. 

Please enter and exit the Basketball Court via the park….not through the school grounds. 
All students riding the bus must wear bus tags.  Please make sure your child’s tag is replaced if lost.
A child may not walk home alone unless a note, signed by the parent, is on file with the teacher and main office giving permission for the child to walk home alone.  Children may not ride the school bus unless eligible. Contact the Office of Pupil Transportation at 718-392-8855 for eligibility information. 

ALL dismissal changes MUST be sent in writing (note to the teacher, fax 718-356-0114 or email 31R055@schools.nyc.gov ). You MUST call the office when sending a fax or email or we will not be able to accommodate you.  
Please……
· Do not come to the office to sign your child out after 2:00PM.
· Do not sign children out early after special programs or class trips
· Do not call the office on a daily basis with dismissal changes.
KEEP OUR CHILDREN SAFE AT DISMISSAL!

· Do not block crosswalks with parked cars.

· Do not leave your car when double parked

· Absolutely NO TRIPLE PARKING!
LATENESS

· School begins at 8:00AM. Every effort should be made to have students arrive before 8:00AM.

· Staff members will begin instruction on time and children arriving late will be a disruption, causing students to lose valuable instructional time.

· Those students not arriving in the classroom with their class, will be marked late.
· Children arriving by school bus will not be marked late if the bus arrives late.

After School Programs: 
(Please contact Parent Coordinator, Lori Peragine for information about After School Programs)
· After School Center Program – Begins in October. Notices will be sent home. 
· Daisies, Brownies, Girl Scouts

· United Activities Unlimited 

ASSEMBLIES:

· Scheduled assemblies will be held on select Friday mornings at 8:45 AM for grades 3, 4, and 5 and at 9:30 AM for grades K, 1 and 2.
· We would like the children to wear their P.S. 55 school shirts on assembly days.
ASSESSMENTS:
· See State and City Assessment Calendar attached. Additional information will be sent home as we approach exam days.
ATTENDANCE:

· Good attendance is important for good schoolwork.  We trust you will not keep your child home unless it is really necessary. Please Do not schedule vacations when school is in session.
· If your child is sick, it is understood that the child should be at home.  When your child returns to school after an absence, a note stating the reason for the absence is required.
· If your child is absent, you must call the general office at 718-697-5200 ext. 1055 by 10:00 AM to leave a brief message including homework instructions. Calls may be made to the answering machine during the evenings. Dial 1055 during the message to be connected.
· When your child is absent, please expect a call from our automated system.
BUS SERVICE/SAFETY:

· Bus service is provided for students in Kindergarten, grade 1 and 2 if they live ½ mile or more from the school.  Bus service is also provided for K to 5 who live 1 mile or more from the school.  Bus eligibility is determined by the Office of Pupil Transportation (OPT) at the time of registration and is updated yearly.
· Door to door bus service is available for special needs students who are eligible.
· You may contact OPT at 718-392-8855 or their website at www.opt-osfns.org/opt/.

· The following rules have been established in order to ensure the safety of our students who ride the buses.  Be advised that students will be suspended from the school bus for infractions of the rules.  Parents will be notified if students fail to follow the rules.
· Please review the following rules with your child:
· Orderly behavior is required at the bus stop and on the bus. Fighting or disorderly conduct will result in suspension or permanent removal from bus privileges. 
· Children are to remain seated and facing front when the bus is in motion.
· Talk quietly and make no unnecessary noise.
· Talk to the driver only if it is necessary.
· Keep head and hands inside the bus.
· Do not litter the inside of the bus or throw anything outside the window.
· All incidents must be reported.
BIRTHDAY pARTIES (Pre-k through Grade 4 only):

We are pleased to celebrate your child’s birthday; however the following birthday party policy has been established.  You must consult your child’s teacher BEFORE sending in snacks.
· Cupcakes, munchkins or individually wrapped snacks only
· Drink optional – juice boxes only

· Napkins, plates and utensils must be provided

· Ice cream, goodie bags, cakes, candles and soda will not be allowed in the classroom. 
There will be NO EXCEPTIONS.

CAFETERIA SERVICES:

· Breakfast program for all students is at 7:30 AM to 7:55 AM in the cafeteria.  A bagged breakfast will also be provided for any student arriving by 8AM that would like one.
· All pupils have a 50-minute lunch period.  
      Lunch periods: Grades K, 1 and 2 from 10:57am to 11:47am Monday, Wednesday, Friday 
                                 Grades 3, 4 and 5 from 11:54am to 12:44pm  Monday, Wednesday, Friday

Tuesday & Thursday:


 Grades 1, 2, 3 from 10:57am to 11:47am

                                    
Grades K, 4, 5 from 11:54am to 12:44pm

· LUNCH IS FREE for every student.   EVERY family is required to return the Office of School Food lunch form which will be used for other purposes.  For example, determining Title 1 status (additional funding). 
· Children may go home for lunch, if you so choose.  Children are to be picked up and returned to the Main Office. Children must be signed out and back in at the Main Office.
· A monthly lunch menu is available on the Office of School Food website at http://www.optosfns.org/schoolfood/public1/menu_select.aspx
CURRICULUM CONFERENCES: Curriculum Conferences will be held in September 17th and May 15th.  Teachers will provide an overview of material that will be covered in your child’s class and review the standards that are expected.  Our Parent Coordinator will also be available to assist you and answer questions. A notice will be forthcoming informing you of the dates and times of the meetings. This is not the time to discuss your individual child. Please make an appointment to speak with the teacher.
PARENT-TEACHER CONFERENCES:

· Parent-Teacher Conferences are held two times a year; November and March. Dates are as follows:      
                                   Thursday, November 15, 2018 Afternoon and Evening

                                   Thursday, March 14, 2019 Afternoon and Evening

DiSCIPLINE CODE: All new students receive a copy of The Chancellor's Citywide Standards of Disciplinary and Intervention Measures (The Discipline Code). It is imperative that you and your child discuss the importance of appropriate school behavior and the consequences when Department of Education regulations are not followed. It is expected that all Public School 55 students behave appropriately and respect the rights of the entire school community. The Discipline Code is also posted on our school website. (www.ps55.org)
DRESS CODE: Although we do not have a formal dress code or wear uniforms, we expect our children to come to school neat and clean wearing appropriate dress that is not distracting.  For safety reasons, no slip on or slipper type shoes should be worn to school. Sneakers must be worn for Physical Education.  NO slip-on, zip-on or platform sneakers may be worn.  No jewelry should be worn for Phys. Ed.
DRillS: You must make sure your child has appropriate outerwear for drills or an emergency!
The Dept. of Education has implemented protocols that focus on emergency preparedness in all NYC Public Schools. Every school currently has procedures for emergencies. Drills are conducted throughout the year to prepare our staff and students, and make improvements in emergency planning. Under the General Response Protocol (GRP), every school will be conducting drills designed to help prepare all school communities for three different types of response to emergencies that may occur: Evacuation (fire drill), Shelter-in, and Lock-down.  See the GRP Summary (attached) for more information.
ELECTRONIC DEVICES: Students are permitted to bring cell phones, computing devices and portable music and entertainment systems to school.  Cell phones, computing devices and portable music and entertainment systems may not be turned on or used at school during the school day while on school property nor during after-school, school-sponsored programs or activities including class trips. Cell phones, computing devices and portable music and entertainment systems will be confiscated when seen and/or heard. These devices will be returned to parents/guardians ONLY. See the full School Based Policy of PS 55 Regarding Cell Phones and other Electronic Devices in School attached. 
EMAIL: Our school sends many important notifications by email. It is imperative for you to be on the email list. To be included or if your email address has changed contact our Parent Coordinator, Lori Peragine at 718-697-5200 ext. 1057 or LPeragine@schools.nyc.gov  
EMERGENCY INFORMATION:
*See procedures on Emergency school closings/delayed openings attached. Each student is required to have a completed Emergency Home Contact Information Sheet filed in the main school office updated annually. 
· If your telephone number or address changes, please notify the school in writing immediately.

· We will not release your child to any adult not listed on the Emergency Home Contact Information Sheet. THERE WILL BE NO EXCEPTIONS. 
FIELD TRIPS: Field Trips are scheduled by teachers throughout the school year.  These trips are designed to enhance instruction and to expose students to the wonders of our city. You will receive notices of field trips well in advance of the scheduled trip date and will be required to sign field-trip permission slips. We will not accept any phone calls the day of the trip for permission. Costs will vary depending on the destination. If you need financial assistance, contact our Parent Coordinator, Lori Peragine at 718-697-5200. If you are asked to chaperone a class on a field trip, please enter through the Main entrance, sign in at the Security Desk and remain in the lobby to wait for students to board buses. Please review the Guidelines for Volunteer Chaperones and 504 Parents attached. 
LEADERSHIP TEAM:
· Meetings are held once a month. The team is comprised of parents, teachers and administrators.  The team addresses school concerns and writes the school’s Comprehensive Education Plan (CEP).
· Parents are invited to attend these meetings as an observer. Please contact our Parent Coordinator if you would like to observe a meeting. 
· Minutes from the meetings are posted on the school bulletin board across from the Main Office.
MEDICAL OFFICE:
Our school nurse is: Ms. Debbie Culotta, R.N. She can be reached at 718-227-9360
· 504 Forms must be updated yearly with the School Nurse.
· Inform the nurse of any and all health issues such as asthma, allergies, cardiac, orthopedic, etc.
· All allergies need to be documented and brought to the attention of the nurses and teacher.
· Any injury that warrants a cast, sling, crutches, wheelchair, etc. will require a clearance note from the doctor and should indicate any restrictions. Please contact the Main Office.
· Child Health Plus (medical coverage) is available for all children.  Contact the nurse for details.
· Dietary restrictions due to medical issues can be accommodated in the school cafeteria when medical documentation is brought to the nurse

NYC SCHOOLS ACCOUNT: Parents have a new way to access key information about their child's progress in school. With a NYC Schools account, you will be able to view your child's attendance, report card grades, and general student information in one of ten languages on a computer, phone or tablet. To set up an account, you must be your child's parent or legal guardian and live at the same address as he or she. You will also need an email account.  If you have more than one child attending a NYC Public School, you can link all of them to the same NYC Schools account. 
You can register for a NYC Schools account in two ways:
· Use the NYC Schools Account Creation Code provided in the letter from your school; OR 
· Visit your Parent Coordinator in person to receive a temporary password.

PTA (Parent Teacher Association) 
· All parents/guardians of students currently attending P.S. 55 are members of the PTA. You are strongly encouraged to support and participate in as many PTA meetings and functions as possible.
· Meetings are held once a month at 7:15 PM in the Auditorium, usually the third Tuesday (see calendar)
· PTA by-laws are available upon request.
RECESS: Lunch should be a relaxed and enjoyable time for the children, but it must also be safe and orderly. Weather permitting, children go into the schoolyard for supervised play during recess, which may be either before or after they eat. In times of inclement weather, students generally watch a video in the auditorium.  Please dress your children appropriately in the winter time (hats, gloves/mittens, scarves) as students will engage in outdoor recess play as long as weather conditions are not too severe.  
SCHOOL SAFETY:important: When visiting the school you must show identification and sign in with the School Security Officer located at the Main Entrance on Osborne Street.  You must wear your Visitor’s Name Tag.  Please make appointments in advance to see teachers.  
· You will not be permitted to go to your child’s classroom without an appointment.  At no time are parents to wander the halls or visit any classroom without an invitation or appointment. 
· ALL DOORS ARE NOW ALARMED. Leaving the building by exits other than the Main Door will sound an ALARM throughout the school building.

· No smoking on school grounds. Smoking on school grounds is a violation of the NYC ordinance regarding smoking in or around a school.
· Please do not bring dogs/animals onto school property, unless arranged by Principal or Assistant Principal.

SCHOOL STORE/SNACKS/ICE CREAM: Our school store will be open Fridays during the lunch periods. Students will be able to purchase approved snacks. The last Friday of the month will be for ice cream.  All items are $1.00
SCHOOL SPIRIT DAYS: Periodically throughout the school year there will be School Spirit Days.  These are theme days such as Crazy Hair Day, Pajama Day and Favorite Sports Team.  Please check the monthly calendar.
SUPPORTIVE EDUCATIONAL PROGRAMS:
· The School Assessment Team (S.A.T.) consists of a Social Worker and School Psychologist.  Referrals by teacher or parents of children who might be experiencing difficulties may be made to the Principal in writing.  After a thorough study by the S.A.T, a plan for academic or special education intervention services is developed with the input and approval of the parent.

· The School Based Support Team consists of the S.A.T, Teachers, Principal or Assistant Principal and other related service providers.

· Speech Services, Occupational and Physical Therapy, as well as Vision and Hearing services are available for children in need of these services.

· An Individual Education Program (IEP) Teacher assists with special needs students.

· A Guidance Counselor is available four days a week for students who require this service.
· AIS (Academic Intervention Services) is provided for pupils who are performing below grade levels in reading and math. .

· SETSS (Special Education Teacher Support Service) program provides students with an IEP additional and specific instruction in academic areas. 
· RTI – Response to Intervention. See attachment
· Enrichment programs will also be provided during the school day and in the After School Program

Keep this handbook for future reference. 
Check your child’s backpack and our website at www.ps55.org daily.
Attachments

· Neighborhood Walk/Photo/Video/Internet Permission (must sign and return)*
· Attendance Policy
· Storm Procedures

· Chaperone/Volunteer Guidelines

· Electronic Devices Policy (must sign and return)*
· Homework Policy (must sign and return)*
· RTI Information
· GRP Summary Sheet
· Community Safety Notice
(~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

YOU MUST SIGN AND RETURN THIS TEAR OFF TO YOUR CHILD’S TEACHER
                         *Along with Neighborhood Walk/Photo/Video/Internet Permission Slip, and HW Policy Notice
I have read and understand the 2018 ~ 2019 Family Handbook including all attachments.
Child’s Name _______________________________Class ______________
Parent Signature _____________________________Date ______________
Public School 55

The Henry M. Boehm School

54 Osborne St.  Staten Island, NY 10312

718-697-5200 (office)     718-356-0114 (fax)     www.ps55.org  

Sharon Fishman, Principal

                     Paul Giordano Asst. Principal
Procedures on Days with Citywide Emergency Conditions or on Major Storm Days

Dear Parent/Guardian: 

This letter explains the procedures we follow on a day with citywide emergency conditions or a major storm day. Do not call the school. The Chancellor will make an announcement to all public schools in the city on whether to close schools or delay their opening. This announcement is made in consultation with other City officials. All authorized delayed openings will result in the regular starting time being two hours later (Please note that, in addition to this two hour delay, any small group instruction, tutoring or test preparation, will be cancelled, as well as all field trips, all adult and continuing education activities, and all after-school activities – see below.) 

By 6:00 am, the decision is announced on the 311 Information Line, on the Department of Education website Home Page (which can be accessed at http://schools.nyc.gov) and on the following radio stations in the city: WINS (1010 AM), WCBS (880 AM), WABC (770 AM), WLIB (1190 AM), WADO (1280 AM), WBLS (107.5 FM), WNYE (91.5 FM), as well as the following television stations: WCBS (Channel 2), WNBC (Channel 4), WNYW (Fox Channel 5), WABC (Channel 7), Univision Channel 41, and "NY 1" (Channel 1 on Time Warner Cable television). Major radio news stations, such as WINS (1010 AM) and WCBS (880 AM), should be listened to on portable radios in the event of a major blackout.  
Regular Day:
            8:00 AM to 2:20 PM
Delayed Opening:   10:00 AM to 2:20 PM
Our Parent Coordinator may be reached at: LPeragine@schools.nyc.gov
When there is an authorized citywide school closing or delayed school opening, the following will be cancelled unless the Chancellor makes an announcement to the contrary: all field trips, tutoring or test preparation at the start or at the end of the regular school day, all after-school programs (including Community-Based Organization after-school programs on public school sites), all after-school program transportation (including transportation to after-school programs at Community-Based Organization sites), all Adult and Continuing Education classes, all Young Adult Borough Centers, and all evening GED programs. 

When there is an authorized citywide delayed school opening, school buses will run, but their arrival times will be delayed by two hours. Morning prekindergarten programs within public schools will also be cancelled. 

It is expected that when there is a delayed opening, all end of day extra sessions will be cancelled. As a result, all students will be dismissed at the regular time. However, if citywide emergency conditions or a storm worsen, the Chancellor may have to announce an early dismissal. The Chancellor will notify bus services of the earlier dismissal schedule. You should advise your child to tell the teacher if no one will be at home at the time of an authorized early dismissal.

You should have plans in place with a relative, friend or neighbor in case your child is released early and you will not be at home to care for him or her. Your child should know of your plans. Please note that you must have listed that relative, friend or neighbor on the school’s “EMERGENCY CONTACT SHEET” because schools are not authorized to release pupils to persons not listed on that card. You may also identify on the sheet a person or persons who should not have access to your child, as well as indicate the actions you would like the school to take if none of your listed contacts can be reached. The school will follow your recommendations as much as possible. It is important that you make certain that the sheet is up-to-date. If your child takes a school bus, school staff will remain in school with the bused children until buses arrive for dismissal or until your child is picked up. 

If you have a child with a disability, you should use your discretion in deciding whether to send him or her to school when there is a delayed opening. If your child has medical or other health issues requiring nursing or other services during the school day, including services requiring a nurse or paraprofessional to ride on the bus, you should consider not sending your child to school. Please be reminded that your child will not be picked up if a nurse or paraprofessional who is required to ride with him or her is not aboard the school bus. 

Again, please don’t call the school. Contact the 311 Information Line, access our website www.ps55.org, and listen to the radio or television stations listed above for information. 

Thank you for your cooperation. 


Sincerely, 


Sharon B. Fishman


Principal

Public School 55

The Henry M. Boehm School

54 Osborne St.  Staten Island, NY 10312

718-697-5200 (office)     718-356-0114 (fax)     www.ps55.org  

Sharon Fishman, Principal

                     Paul Giordano Asst. Principal
Dear Parent/Guardians,



From time to time we go on neighborhood walks and take photos or videotape the children during the school day.  Please indicate below your preference for your child during the school year regarding these activities:
NEIGHBORHOOD WALKS: I give permission for my child to accompany the class on walks in the neighborhood.

YES ________
NO________
PHOTOGRAPHS:  I give permission for my child to be photographed during class projects, neighborhood walks and/or assembly programs.
YES ________
NO________  

VIDEOTAPING: I give permission for my child to be videotaped during class projects, neighborhood walks and/or assembly programs. 

YES ________
NO________  

PS 55 WEBSITE/ FACEBOOK PAGE OR OTHER DOE SOCIAL MEDIA: I give permission for my child to be photographed or videotaped during class projects, neighborhood walks, school events and/or assembly programs to be posted to our school website and or our school Facebook page.
YES ________
NO________

STATEN ISLAND ADVANCE: I give permission for my child to be photographed during class projects, neighborhood walks and/or assembly programs to be published in the Staten Island Advance

YES ________
NO________

Child’s Name _____________________________________________________

Child’s Class _______________________________ Date _________________

Parent Signature___________________________________________________

SIGN AND RETURN ENTIRE PAGE TO CLASSROOM TEACHER
Public School 55
The Henry M. Boehm School

54 Osborne St.  Staten Island, NY 10312

718-697-5200 (office)     718-356-0114 (fax)     www.ps55.org  

Sharon Fishman, Principal

                     Paul Giordano Asst. Principal
Dear Parents,

At PS 55, we believe that class trips provide a valuable educational experience for students. Field trips increase student knowledge and understanding of a subject and add realism to the topic of study. Without the help of volunteer chaperones, most field trips would not be possible. Thank you very much for giving your time and support to these important activities. In order to help ensure that class field trips result in safe and rewarding experiences for all participants, we have prepared these guidelines to provide information about volunteering as a class trip chaperone.

Guidelines for Volunteer Chaperones and 504 Parents.

Chaperones are to be on time, sign in at the Security Desk and wait in the school lobby for the class to come down. Chaperones are not to go to the class room.

The classroom teacher or trip coordinator will provide you with information regarding the activities planned for the trip, expectations for supervising students, and emergency procedures. If you have questions regarding these guidelines, please talk to the teacher. 

All school rules apply on school sponsored field trips. Chaperones are expected to comply with school policies, follow the directions given by the coordinating teacher, work cooperatively with other volunteers and school staff members, and model appropriate behaviors for students. The chaperone will follow the trip plan developed by the teacher.

In order to comply with school policy, before or during the field trip, chaperones:

• may not use or possess alcohol or other drugs

• may not use tobacco in the presence of, or within the sight of, students

• may not administer any medications, prescription or nonprescription, to students except in cases of a 504 parent administering to their own child (or another adult if authorized by student’s parent/guardian). 

Students must be supervised at all times while at a school sponsored event. As a chaperone, you will supervise a group of students, helping them learn and making sure they behave appropriately. Students must stay with you, their chaperone, at all times. Account for all participants regularly and before changing activities. Be sure you know when and where to meet the rest of your group at the end of the visit. Please be on time. Chaperones must be readily available, be mindful of safety concerns, and respond to students’ needs. Do not use your cell phone for non-emergency or non-trip related purposes. 

School rules related to student behavior apply. Ensure that students do not get involved in any extra activities not pre-approved by the supervising teacher. While you are responsible for student behavior, it is the responsibility of the teacher to discipline a student. Do not discipline any student. Alert the teacher. 

Eating and drinking are not permitted outside of designated areas and predetermined times.

For the protection of both the student and the chaperone, chaperones should not place themselves in situations in which they are alone with a student.

Siblings and family members may not accompany chaperones in a school sponsored field trip (unless authorized by Principal/Assistant Principal).










Sincerely,










Sharon B. Fishman, Principal
Public School 55

The Henry M. Boehm School

54 Osborne St.  Staten Island, NY 10312

718-697-5200 (office)     718-356-0114 (fax)     www.ps55.org  

Sharon Fishman, Principal
                     Paul Giordano, Asst. Principal
Dear Families,

In order for parents to become familiar with our school’s homework policy and procedures, we are presenting the following outline for your information:

Guidelines for Homework

1. In Kindergarten simple assignments will be given which should take no longer than 10 to 20 minutes.

2. In Grades 1 and 2 – approximately thirty minutes per day will consist of reinforcement of basic reading and math skills taught that day.  Assignments will also include reading independently or to a parent.  Long-term assignments in the form of short research projects and projects that integrate different subject areas will be assigned occasionally.

3. Grades 3 and 4 – Homework assignments should reinforce reading and math skills taught each day.  Home study in the areas of science and social studies may be assigned and written work may form part of the assignment.  Assignments in these areas can be projects or research as well.  Book reviews and writing assignments will be stressed on this level.  The time required should be a minimum of 45 minutes.

4. Grade 5 – Homework should be a minimum of 45 minutes.  Assignments should reinforce basic skills in the various subject areas in addition to reading and math.  These assignments include home study as well as written assignments.  Special projects that integrate reading and one or more of the other subject areas will be included.  Book reviews and independent research assignments are also required on this level.

5. Homework is given every day, including Fridays and over holidays.  These assignments may be written, reading, study or a combination of all.  At times new material will be given to students to prepare for the next day’s instruction 
6. Homework and official notices are to be read, checked and signed by parents each night.

ROLE OF THE HOME

Parents can provide very valuable assistance in the area of homework through the following:

1. Provide reading and research material that will assist your child.

2. Show an interest in your child’s work by making yourself available and listening.  Encourage your child’s best efforts as often as possible.

3. Provide a suitable time and place for your child to study.

4. Take your child to the public library.  It can provide resources that will enrich your child’s homework assignment.

5. Check your child’s rest, work and play periods so that there will be enough time for each activity.

6. Attend open school conferences and parent meetings when possible.

7. Check your child’s book bag for information every day.  Read all notices and newsletters that come home with your child.

8. Make an appointment to see your child’s teacher, guidance counselor or a supervisor when a special home study problem arises.  Contact the school by phone or letter when necessary.

9. Check for completion, accuracy and neatness when your child finishes an assignment.  All work should be completed by the student (not the parent).

10. Request daily homework assignments for short-term absences and, if possible, home instruction for extended absences. (We will not provide homework in advance for students on vacation during student attendance days).

We feel strongly that an effective school program of instruction is strengthened through a meaningful program of home study.  It is essential for pupils to complete homework assignments on a regular basis to meet the increasing demands of the learning process and higher performance standards.  Failure to complete assignments on time will be reflected in report card grades and will be an obstacle to your child’s success.

Homework not only enriches the school learning experience for the child, but it also develops in pupils a sense of responsibility, self-reliance and pride.  It reinforces work-study skills and develops study habits.  It helps pupils to learn how to balance their time wisely.  The home and the school must work together as partners in the education process.  We appreciate your cooperation in the implementation of this policy.


Sincerely,


Sharon B. Fishman


Principal

(--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

PLEASE RETURN TO CLASSROOM TEACHER

I have read the notice on the homework policy of Public School 55.  I have discussed this policy with my child.  I will make every effort to encourage my child to maintain a high standard of performance in homework.

_______________________________     _____________     _____________________________
Child’s Name                                                 Class                                    Parent’s Signature

. 

Public School 55

The Henry M. Boehm School

54 Osborne St.  Staten Island, NY 10312

718-697-5200 (office)     718-356-0114 (fax)     www.ps55.org  

Sharon Fishman, Principal

                     Paul Giordano Asst. Principal
Dear Parents and Members of the PS 55 Community:

Welcome to our school community. This notice is to remind you of the importance of taking steps to keep your child safe when he or she is involved in outdoor activities, including traveling to and from school. The following are some safety tips that we hope you will share with your children:

• Students should never go home with strangers.

• Students should never talk to strangers.

• Students should not take things from strangers.

• If students are approached by strangers and are still near the school, they should be  

  encouraged to return to the school and immediately inform a staff member.

• Young students should be escorted to and from school.

• Older children should be encouraged to walk/travel to school in groups whenever possible.

The teachers at our school will also remind students the importance of not responding to strangers and actions each child should take if approached by a stranger, including reporting it to responsible adults.
In addition, over the course of the school year, we may receive from the New York City Police Department notification under the New York State Sex Offender Registration Act that a registered sex offender has moved into the region where our school is located. Copies of all the notifications we receive will be kept accessible to parents in the Parent Coordinator’s Office as well as the Security Desk. 
You can find information about registered sex offenders on the NYS Division of Criminal Justice Services website, located at http://www.criminaljustice.state.ny.us or by calling 
800-262-3257, or through the subdirectory of level three (high risk) registered sex offenders maintained at the NYPD, One Police Plaza, Room 110 C, New York, New York. The website can also be accessed through the Department of Education’s website, www.nycenet.edu, through the Office of School Intervention and Development home page. 
Finally, if our school is located in the same zip code where the sex offender resides, we will provide copies of the notification to all parents of children in our school. These procedures are part of our continuing effort to provide a safe environment for all children in this school.

  








Sincerely,






                                               Sharon B. Fishman
                                                                                                          Principal
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